COFFEE COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS AND REGISTRATION
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

July 11,2023
The meeting was called to order by board chair, Mr. Stone @ 9:30 AM.

Members present: Andy Thomas, Matthew McCullough, Wendell Stone, Paula Scott, Ernestine Thomas-Clark, and
Rachel Roberts.

Guest present: Jim Hudson, Kathryn Grant, Larry NeSmith and Tabitha Paulk
Also present were the media and members of the public.

Ms. Ernestine Thomas-Clark opened the meeting with prayer.

Pledge of Allegiance recited by all.

Motion to amend the agenda and add executive session for personnel reasons and consideration to take any

action following executive session by Mr. Thomas and seconded by Ms. Scott. All Board Members unanimously
agreed.

Motion to approve minutes from June 6 meeting by Mr. McCullough and seconded by Ms. Scott. All approved.
Motion to approve minutes from June 20 meeting by Mr. Thomas and seconded by Mr. McCullough. All approved.

The budget was reviewed as of 5/31/23. Mr. McCullough mentioned the need to consider increasing the budget
for poll workers in the future.

Rachel’s Updates:
-currently updating voter files and registering new voters
-Christy’s scheduled to attend additional training for L&A next month
-Qualifying for City of Douglas & City of Broxton 8/21/23-8/23/23 Mon.-Wed. 8:30-4:30
-Rachel and Christy will be out of the office Friday afternoon

Attorney Ben Perkins explained the consideration to adopt a policy regarding meeting norms.

Motion to adopt said policy by Paula Scott and seconded by Matthew McCullough. There was no discussion. Ms.
Ernestine Thomas-Clark voted against accepting the policy. Chairman Wendell Stone, Andy Thomas, Paula Scott
and Matthew McCullough voted in favor of accepting the policy. The policy was adopted by a vote of 4-1.

Chairman Stone acknowledged Jim Hudson’s email requesting unlimited speaking time. Ms. Ernestine motioned
in favor. There was not a second. Motion died. Ms. Paula motioned to allow Mr. Hudson 30 minutes. It was
seconded by Mr. Stone. Mr. Thomas, Mr. Stone and Ms. Paula voted in favor. Ms. Ernestine and Mr. McCullough
voted against. Motion was approved by a vote of 3-2.

Jim Hudson, 1054 Squire Rd Ambrose, GA

Mr. Hudson alleged intimidation efforts concerning someone’s employment based on their support of his
proposed resolution. He stated concerns regarding the board’s appointment of attorney Ben Perkins, as well as
a personal statement being read by board chairman Mr. Stone prior to a motion or vote by the board. Mr.
Hudson stated the chairman lays primary blame on the previous election supervisor Misty Hampton. Mr.
Hudson presented photos to the board. He gave brief descriptions of what appears to be happening in the






